BEIS response to the paper “Factors Affecting the Actual Return on Equity in a RAB Model” by J. R. Cuthbert: received in May 2022.
The analysis raises a number of points about the management of the RAB and ensuring good value for consumers. 
Taking your points and questions collectively, the Nuclear Energy (Financing) Act 2022 provides a legislative framework for the nuclear RAB model. The modifications to a nuclear company’s electricity generation licence that would be made to apply the RAB model for a specific project would be negotiated on a case-by-case basis. As part of these negotiations, our aim would be to ensure that the arrangements would be structured and regulated to mitigate the risks you flag.  
As we are in ongoing commercial negotiations on the Sizewell C project, including on the potential use of the nuclear RAB model for the project, we are not able to comment in detail at this stage on specific measures that would be taken. However, such considerations are explicitly built into the legislation. For example, at the point of modifying a designated nuclear company’s electricity generation licence under the Act, the Secretary of State must have regard to (among other things) the interests of existing and future electricity consumers and the need to secure that appropriate incentives are in place in relation to the delivery of the project. Before modifying the licence the Secretary of State must also consult with Ofgem and other specified persons, and they must also publish details of the licence modifications as soon as reasonably practicable after they are made. 
In addition, after entry into a revenue collection contract, Ofgem would regulate the nuclear company in accordance with its modified licence. Ofgem’s principal objective under the Electricity Act 1989 is to protect the interests of existing and future electricity consumers, which would inform their work in managing the RAB through construction and operations, during which time they would have full oversight and audit rights in relation to the project’s activities. 
We would also emphasise that extensive due diligence and value for money assessments would be carried out in relation to any nuclear company wishing to benefit from the nuclear RAB model.  In order to designate a company under the Act for the purposes of the RAB model, the BEIS Secretary of State must be of the opinion that the development of the company’s project is sufficiently advanced to justify the designation, and that the designation is likely to result in value for money. We have recently published a statement on the procedure and criteria for designation (link), which provides further details on the assessment the Secretary of State would expect to make on the proposals for the financial structuring of a project. If the Secretary of State is minded to designate a nuclear company under the Act, they must first prepare draft reasons and consult with key stakeholders, including Ofgem. Following consultation, if the Secretary of State decides to designate the nuclear company, the Secretary of State must publish the designation notice, which must include their reasons for designating the project company. A company’s designation is an example of several approvals and value for money assessments that a nuclear company would need to pass through before being able to benefit from the nuclear RAB model and enter construction.
Note
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